
 

 

 

 

 

 
4th September 2019 
 

UNIFORM/APPEARANCE CONCERNS 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I am writing to inform you that after returning to school to start the new term 
there are issues with your child’s uniform/appearance that fails to comply with 
our school uniform policy. This policy was sent out at the end of last term by 
Mrs Wilson to parents so as to avoid confusion as to what is and is not 
acceptable. I have attached a copy of the common uniform policy for all 
school’s in South Ribble so you will be able to see that all school’s have the 
same uniform approach. You can also access the Balshaw’s uniform policy on 
the school website.  
 
Your child has been spoken to today and has a copy of the letter given to him 
or her outlining our concerns. 
 

Please can you ensure that any uniform issue outlined is rectified by Monday 
9th September or sooner. Any child with false tan/nails/eyelashes/piercings will 
be in social inclusion at break and lunchtime until the issue is resolved. 
Students were given clear instructions on this at the end of last term. 
Thank you for your assistance in helping us to maintain the high standards we 
have set at Balshaw’s. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr S Haycocks 
Headteacher 
 

 


